
 

1 

September 2022 Edition                3443 South Galena St.,  Denver,  Colorado     80231                                         



 

2 

Ken 
Jones 

     Welcome Back!   

 
   September is here and we are called from refreshment 
to labor.  We have many activities planned for the rest of 
the Shrine year.  Your participation will make them suc-
cessful and enjoyable. 
     Our Shrine meeting will be Monday September 12; 
this will be an open meeting.  Imperial Sir Tim Forbis 
will be our guest speaker.  Plan to attend this informative 
meeting.  Remember, pre-paid dinner reservations are 
required. 
     The Wheatridge parade and social were both a great 
success.  A tip of the Fez to the brothers of Highlands 
Masonic Lodge, Chief Aide Richard Heath and Noble 
Emit Hurdelbrink for coordinating with Highlands, Illus-
trious Sir Bobby Marner for ensuring the grill was in tip-
top order, and all who participated in the day’s events.  
Thank you all! 
     A shout-out to our Nobles of the Western Colorado 
Shrine Club for their participation in Western Slope pa-
rades.  Best wishes for a successful Ice Cream Social 
fundraiser.  A great way to raise awareness of the 150th 
Anniversary of Shriners International and the 100th Anni-
versary of Shriners Children’s 
     This year’s 1-mile Walk for LOVE is at Hogle Zoo in 
Salt Lake City on Friday, September 16, 2022.  If you 
have not made reservations to attend, there is still time to 
register.  If you are attending, please e-mail Illustrious Sir 
Rich Silver (rsilver20@me.com) to ensure you are regis-
tered for Friday’s event.  You are invited to join the El 
Mejdel and El Jebel Team.  This is open to everyone, 
even if you not going to Salt Lake.  To join: https://
donate.lovetotherescue.org/El-Mejdel-and-El-Jebel-Team
-2022.  Your support is appreciated 
     Membership does not take a vacation.  Now is the 
time to start getting petitions for our Fall Ceremonial on 
Saturday, October 29.  Be a first-line signer and earn 300 
points. 
     Sportsmen’s raffle tickets are on sale; pick your books 
up in the office.  Bass Pro and Cabela’s Store sales have 
also begun; your assistance is needed.  To signup, contact 
Noble Perry Mittler at perrymi@comcast.net 
     Reminder the Ladies Luncheon is Saturday September 
24th; details in this issue of the Red Fez.   
Along with Lady Marlene, we wish you a healthy Sep-
tember.  Celebrate the good things! 
 
Yours In The Faith, 

Ken Jones 
Potentate El Jebel Shriners, 2022 
 
All Aboard! 

 
Upcoming Events: 
 September 10 – Arvada Parade (Call Out) 
 September 12 – Stated Meeting-Special Guest
 September 15-17 -Walk for Love (Salt Lake 
 City) 
 September 24 – Ladies Luncheon 
 October 1 – Make ‘em Smile parade 
 November 5 – Denver Veterans Day 
 

 

mailto:rsilver20@me.com
https://donate.lovetotherescue.org/El-Mejdel-and-El-Jebel-Team-2022
https://donate.lovetotherescue.org/El-Mejdel-and-El-Jebel-Team-2022
https://donate.lovetotherescue.org/El-Mejdel-and-El-Jebel-Team-2022
mailto:perrymi@comcast.net
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Jay Bobick 

 SUMMER IS OVER, LOOK TO THE FUTURE 

   Summer has gone, trips subside, kids are back to school, 
and we all are falling back into the proverbial weekly 
schedules. Here’s a great idea: let’s all make sure our 
Shrine Schedule is prominent on each of our written 
schedules, be it our phone, Day Timer, or anything else. 
Supporting our Temple by being an active, participating 
member is the greatest gift you may give. Yes, dues are 
important, but being active is far more important as that is 
what will keep our Temple progressing. If you are active, 
others will follow. This ultimately leads to new members 
that would want what they see you have.  An active Tem-
ple IS a growing Temple. We all need you to be active! 

   Monthly meetings are back. Make sure to come to the 
September Family Meeting on the 12th. Dinner at 6:00pm 
with our Meeting at 7:00pm. This is a wonderful time to 
get back together, renew old friendships and create new 
ones. Shriners International is changing. We are a Frater-
nity and will remain such, but the emphasis now is ex-
panding on family inclusiveness. El Jebel is dedicated to 
maintaining our fraternal way of life while recognizing 
the importance of family, ladies, and youth. We need you 
to make this all work to the advantage of everyone. For 
example, have you been going to our monthly Happy 
Hours? This is where nobles, ladies and guests come to-
gether for camaraderie and sharing not only with each 
other but with non-members. What better way to interest 
other Masons and their families in joining than a casual, 
no pressure method of introducing folks to the shrine way 
of life. If you haven’t been attending, then start now. You 
won’t regret it. While our schedule will be seen elsewhere 
in this Red Fez, it never hurts to have repetition so that 
you realize you are not only wanted but needed to make 
El Jebel great. Join the fun and fellowship at these events: 

September 

12 Monday  Shrine Dinner and Meeting  

16 Friday  Happy Hour, Oasis 

24 Saturday  Shrine Ladies Luncheon  

October 

10 Monday  Dinner and Family Meeting 

15 Saturday  Happy Hour, Oasis 

22 Saturday  Sportsmen’s Raffle, Highlands 
     Lodge 

29 Saturday  Ceremonial 

   While planning for the future, make sure you are availa-
ble for one of the keynote events that El Jebel has, our 
Children’s Christmas Party.  This year it will be held on 
Saturday, 10 December at our Temple. Santa Claus has 
been contacted and will be at the Party with his elves. The  

Optars Club will be taking photos of Santa with the kids 
for every family. There will be food and drink for all and 
most importantly, stockings and gifts for every child and 
so much more. Don’t miss this one and you can volunteer 
to help. Just contact Noble Don Weiser at the office. Al-
so, don’t miss our last parade for the year, Veterans’ Day 
Parade in Denver on Saturday, 5 November. This is a fi-
nale you will not want to miss. Contact Noble Mike Ter-
ry, Marshall, for details. 

Finally, as in the past, our inner body clubs and units are 
looking for you to join them. The opportunities are end-
less. High Priest and Prophet Doug Kelley could use your 
help with membership, so call Doug and volunteer. 1st 
and 2nd Ceremonial Masters Doug Finley and Hoss 
Monsebroten would deeply appreciate your joining the 
Ceremonial Divan.  You can be a thespian and take a part 
in our Ceremonies. Be active and learn more. 

Help sell tickets personally and on-line for our fall 
Sportsmen’s Raffle on Saturday, 22 October. Contact the 
“Raffle Team” led by Grady Carter, Chief Rabban, to find 
out the details of how you may help. Tickets are now 
available for you to sell. This is our main fundraiser to 
support your Temple. We need all nobles to sell tickets.  

Read your Red Fez every month and share what you learn 
with others. Never doubt, you are an integral part in our 
success.  Enjoy El Jebel membership to the fullest and be 
active. 

Fraternally, 

Jay 

Notice 

Beginning in September 
 

     The price of Shrine meals will be $25 per meal.  
This is needed to cover the increase of related costs 
to El Jebel.  This is about what a non-fast-food meal 
would cost. 
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There was a friend whose heart was good 

  He walked with men and understood 

  His was a voice that spoke with cheer,  And 
felt like music on the ear 

His was a smile men loved to see;  His 
was a hand that asked no fee for friendli-
ness or kindness done. And now that he 

has journeyed on,  His is a fame that nev-
er ends,  He leaves behind uncounted 

friends 

Passed thru the Unseen Portals 

In Memoriam  

“Our beloved Brethren live on in a new and 

more glorious life and service. We carry 

their influence in our lives and their memo-

ries in our hearts. They are not forgotten.” 

 

F. Donald Collins 

Gary L. Gosage 

James W. Lear, P.P. 
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2022 Calendar of 

Events 

 

September 

10  Arvada Parade (Call Out) 

12  Stated Meeting—Special Guest 

16  Happy Hour /Oasis 

15-17 Walk for Love 

24 Ladies Luncheon 

 

October 

1 Make ‘em Smile Parade 

5-9 Shriner's Hospitals Children      
 Open- Vegas  
10 Family Meeting / Event 
22  Sportsmen's Raffle 
29   El Jebel Ceremonial 
29 Social after Ceremonial 

El Jebel Shrine  emails 
Recorder—recorder@eljebel.org 

Treasurer—treasurer@eljebel.org 

Accounting—director@eljebel.org 

Red Fez—director@eljebel.org 

Calendar—director@eljebel.org 

Membership Report 

Total Membership  (with Associates)  

791 
 

1-Demit 

1– Associate Member Drop 

3– Expired 

Red Fez subscriptions are available  

to members.   

Call the office at  

303-455-3470 if you would like a copy mailed to 
you each month for an  

annual fee of $15.00 

Donations 
Shriners Childrens    In Memory of 

David & Karen Christenson  Duane Vikman 

Noel & Karen Hasselgren  Duane Vikman 

  

Transportation Fund                   In Memory of 
John & Carol Peck    Charles Anderson 

Parade Corner 

By Mike Terry, Marshal 

     A big thank you to everyone who attended the Wheat 
Ridge Parade on August 12th.  The parade started at 9:30 
but it was already hot with clear, sunny skies when we 
stepped off.  Even with the heat almost 70 Nobles, La-
dies, and family members participated in the parade.  
Long John was full and it was nice to see the Motor 
Corps bring out the Western Colorado Shrine Club’s Lo-
comotive.  It was definitely a treat to go to Highlands 
Temple after the parade for cold drinks, food, fellowship, 
and shade.  With the days starting to cool off, please con-
sider coming out for one of our remaining 2022 parades.   

   Speaking of upcoming parades, there are a couple of 
changes to note.  First, El Jebel will NOT be participating 
in the Broomfield Days Parade on September 18th due to 
scheduling conflicts with the Walk for Love.  Also, the 
date for the Denver Veteran’s Day Parade is Saturday 
November 5th.   

   We hope you will join us for our remaining 2022 pa-
rades.  Remember, even if you don’t have a parade vehi-
cle, there are always vehicles available for you to ride in.  
All parades are social events; bring your family and pro-
spective Nobles (and don’t forget your Fez). 

Saturday, September 10th – Arvada Harvest Festival 
Parade 

Saturday, October 1st – “Make ‘Em Smile” Parade at 
Veteran’s Home (morning)/Eastern Star Masonic 
Retirement Community 2:00 PM 

Saturday, November 5th – Veteran’s Day Parade 

Once again, as a reminder, please have your current insur-
ance card with you whenever you are parading.  If parade 
organizers do insurance card checks and you do not have 
your current insurance card with you, you will not be al-
lowed to participate in that parade.     

Please contact me at myyellowbee55@msn.com if 
you have any questions. 

All Aboard and join in the fun!    

 

mailto:myyellowbee55@msn.com
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El Jebel 2022 Calendar continued 
 
    

September  
Tue 6  Board of Directors Meeting 
Sat    10                Arvada Parade (Call out) 
Mon 12  Stated Meeting / Ladies Program 
Fri 16  Shrine Happy Hour-El Jebel Oasis 
Fri – Sun 15-17 Walk for Love 
Sat 24  Ladies Luncheon   
   

October  
Sat 1  Make ‘em Smile Parade 

Mon 3  Divan Meeting 
Wed – Sun 5-9 Shriner's Hospitals Children Open- Vegas  
Mon 10  Family Meeting / Event 
Sat 22  Sportsmen's Raffle 
Sat 29  Fall Ceremonial  
Sat 29  Social after Ceremonial 

 
November  
Sat 5  Veteran's Day Parade (Call Out) 
Sat 5  Nile High Tea 
Mon 7  Divan Meeting 
Mon 14  Shrine Meeting- Veterans Program 
Sun 27  Shrine building decorating 

 
December  
Mon 5  Divan Meeting 
Sat 10  Children's Christmas Party 
Mon 12  Stated Meeting / Elections / Ladies Program 
  
2023  Jan 9 Installation of 2023 Potentate 
 
 

Note:  Subject to changes based upon State 
and local pandemic mandates and  

restrictions.  

A message 

from the  

Chief Rabban 

Big Shout-out to Noble Don Weiser!! 
 

 
Who sold 12 bottle tags at CSSA.  We 
appreciate your enthusiasm and com-
mitment to El Jebel. 

 
Thank You Don!! 

   Welcome to September Everyone!! Lady Kim and I 
hope you are enjoying the summer and still surviving the 
heat.  I have had one heck of a month. My face is healing 
up nicely and the outcome of all my surgeries is much 
better than expected. We are looking forward to moving 
into the cooler weather of fall and being able to complete 
some of the projects at the Carter Cattle Company that 
have had to be put off for the last several months.  

   Parade season continues, and El Jebels participation has 
been outstanding. Lady Kim and I hope you consider 
coming out and parading with us.  It really is a wonderful 
time, and there are always many ways to become in-
volved. Come on out to the Arvada parade on September 
10th and enjoy the fun and fellowship.  

   Five Nobles and there ladies plus one of our Aidettes 
made the trek to Wichita Kansas for the CSSA rendez-
vous. A great time was had by all. The competitions were 
outstanding, and the Parade was amazing. If you get a 
chance to go to one of the CSSA events I would highly 
recommend it.   

   Our fundraising efforts are continuing. We still have 
bottle tags and pecans available. Please contact the Shrine 
office to purchase your tags or pecans for your next spe-
cial occasion.  Our 2022 Sportsmen’s Raffle ticket sales 
have officially started.  We have sold over $15,000 worth 
of tickets so far which is an amazing number.  Call the 
Shrine Office to get your tickets to sell, and to sign up to 
work our booth at Bass Pro Northfield. We have a great 
opportunity as they have allowed us to sell raffle tickets 
every weekend until the raffle. We are hopeful that the 
other Bass Pro/ Cabela’s locations follow suit and let us 
sell at their stores as well. The online raffle sales website 
is up and running and is very easy to use. Every Noble has 
their own sales page that we can send to people interested 
in buying tickets.  For this to be a success we need every-
one’s participation. If you did not get the email containing 
the link to the raffle website, please contact Perry Mittler 
or any member of the Divan and we will get it to you and 
make sure you understand how it works.  We have 9 
weeks left until the raffle, so let’s all get involved and 
make this a huge success for El Jebel.  If you have any 
fundraising ideas, please do not hesitate to contact me to 
discuss them. 

   Everyone please stay safe and happy! Lady Kim and I 
hope to see you all at a shrine gathering soon. 

Get Aboard! 

Yours in the faith, 

Chief Rabban Grady Carter  
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Mark your Calendar for these upcoming events 

2022 Parade Schedule 
Call Out Parades:  
Arvada           September 10 
Veteran’s Day                                  November 5  

 
Official Parades:  
Make em’ Smile Parade      October 1 

(Colorado Veterans Community Living Center and Eastern 
Star Masonic Campus) 

 
Note:  
Any other Parade may be attended with the au-
thorization of the Potentate.  
Subject to changes based upon State and local 
pandemic mandates and restrictions 

Notice 

Beginning in September 
 

     The price of Shrine meals will be $25 per 
meal.  This is needed to cover the increase of 
related costs to El Jebel.  This is about what a 
non-fast-food meal would cost. 
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El Jebel Fall Ceremonial 
Saturday October 29 

 
Nobles, now is the time to start getting petitions for our Fall Ceremonial.   
This last spring, we created 7 new Nobles.  The goal for this fall is 14.  This is 
not unrealistic; Illustrious Sir Ken is awarding 300 points to first-line signers.  
So, get those petitions in! 
 
Bring a perspective Noble and their family to a parade, Friday social, and any 
other Shrine event.  New Nobles are the life-line of El Jebel. 
 
October’s ceremonial will be the same format as the Spring and will include 
the showcase of Units.  As we get closer to October, details will be communi-
cated. 
 
Together we will make the Fall Ceremonial a success! 
 
Fraternally, 
 

Doug Finley               Hoss Monsebroten 
1st Ceremonial Master    2nd Ceremonial Master 
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Western CO Shrine Club 

By Gregory Foster 

 

Hello Ladies and Fellow Nobles,  

   It is hard to believe August has come and gone and that 
September is here already. Before you know it everyone 
will be singing Christmas Carols.  

   I wanted to thank everyone who has shown up and par-
ticipated in our summer parades. Our next parade will be 
the Veterans Day Parade in Grand Junction. We don’t 
have much information about this parade yet, but as we get 
closer to November we will have more information for 
you.  

   Our biggest item to talk about for September is the Ice 
Cream Social that the WCSC is throwing at Canyon View 
Park on Saturday, September 17th in celebration of the 
150th Anniversary of Shriners International and the 100th 
Anniversary of Shriners Children’s. All members of the 
WCSC should have received email and snail mail commu-
nications regarding the event. If you haven’t please reach 
out to me for more information. Everyone can help make 
this event as special as it should be by telling people about 
the event, helping raise money for the WCSC, and show-
ing up in your clown costume or with your parade car. If 
you’re not a clown or don’t have a parade car come any-
way and help hand out ice cream bars.  

   Also, September marks our first month back from being 
dark in July and August. The Western Colorado Shrine 
Club Board will be meeting on Tuesday, September 13th 
at the Grand Vista Hotel in Grand Junction. Our monthly 
meetings are open to all members of the WCSC and we 
value your input. The meeting starts at 11:45 AM and we 
close between 12:30 and 1 PM. 

   If you have any questions, comments, or concerns re-
garding the WCSC please feel free to reach out to me. My 
contact information is below.  

 

Noble Gregory Foster 

VP | Western Colorado Shrine Club 

Cell: (505) 350-0197 

E-Mail: Phelanwolf75@Gmail.com 

Facebook: @ShrinersWC  

 

JAMES W LEAR 

Sept. 18, 1931- 

August 4, 2022 

Potentate 

1998 

Pipe Band 

By Kent Burns  

   August wasn’t all that much busier than July for the Band.  
In fact, things are so much “quieter” these days – nothing 
like the years of 300+ performances we used to have.  Some 
get tired of hearing about “the good old days” when you 
walked six miles in sub-zero cold through two feet of snow 
up-hill both ways to school and back.  But it is those “good 
old days” that have fostered and instilled in us the traditions 
and pride we should have in our country, our friends, our-
selves.  And that is why the Band is always there for the 
Honor Flights, veterans (although it would be much more fun 
if it were not so many funerals but more birthdays and Honor 
Flights), even Third Degrees (four of which we will be con-
ferring in October for Centennial #84).  To that end, we will 
be playing for the return of the Rocky Mountain Honor 
Flight to DIA on Saturday, 17 September.  We will have to 
hurry as earlier that day we will be in Grand Lake playing for 
the eleventh annual Constitutional Week after-parade closing 
speeches.  And then another Honor Flight in October. 

     There are always instances of “reporting” events that sup-
posedly took place in the past when you are writing before 
they “take place” for articles that will be published in the 
future.  Such was the case from last month when the Band 
was to play for IS Bobby’s birthday.  We were on the way to 
a funeral that morning when Bobby called saying there were 
heavy rains, high winds, and possible golf-ball-size hail fore-
cast for the afternoon, and said he would like to postpone for 
a week.  All fine and good, except we did go to IS Ron and 
Lady Robyn Williamson’s as scheduled.  But we did play for 
his neighbors and his birthday the following week.  The usual 
“fine time” was indeed “had by all.”  And then the concert at 
which we sold CDs was a great success – guess we sold more 
actual CDs and had more electronic sales than any other such 
concert to date this year.  So that covers all the “events” spo-
ken about last month.  And we will comment on the annual 
Band barbecue at the Johnson’s next month when the 
“reported” events are actually “correct.” 

     Sadly, one of those funerals spoken about above was for 
one of our long-time members – Jim Rusk.  Jim lived in Ster-
ling and drove to Denver just about every week for our meet-
ings/practices as well as made more than his share of perfor-
mances.  Keep in mind that it is a few miles to Denver from 
Sterling and back, and you can imagine how many miles he 
racked up each and every year during his tenure with the 
Band.  He had been in failing health for quite some time and 
was unable to come to us, so last January we went to him.  
Actually, we were on the way to the annual Sterling Robbie 
Burns dinner but did stop by his house to check up on him.  
So very glad we did – it made his whole month. 

     The Band is still working to stay on top of our game.  We 
do have many “annual” events, the lion’s share of which are 
up-coming in the next few months.  No rest for the wicked as 
they say; no comment on whether we are rested or tired. 

     Enjoy the “warm” weather while ye may – understand the 
Farmers’ Almanac is forecasting a hard winter.  Not too sure 
if that means long, cold, snowy, or some combination there-
of.  In any case, we will be at the Shrine (almost) every 
Thursday evening and can offer you a hearty welcome should 
you come on down to learn piping and other things Scottish 
at 1830. 

mailto:Phelanwolf75@Gmail.com
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RV Roamers 

By Tony Dattilo, P.P. 

 
 

YA JUST CAN’T BEAT “OUTDOOR” LIVING  
 
     August sped by pretty quickly, but not without another 
great weekend for some intrepid RV Roamers who spent 
a few days of wonderful weather at the Fort Collins/
Lakeside RV park, complete with the usual amenities and 
immaculate restrooms, showers, and laundry facilities.  
Their outdoor pavilion is the perfect site for meals, table 
games, and just relaxing.  This park great for those who 
enjoy “camping” or “glamping,” with plenty of tent sites,  
cabins. and level parking spots for RV’s.  
     A small but great group of El Jebel Shriners RV 
Roamers arrived for the long weekend, welcomed by 
Wagonmasters Ken Stauffer and Bonnie Custer with a 
delicious taco bar and the ever-popular margarita. includ-
ing Roamers President Jim and Annette Stewart, Vice 
President Ken Stauffer and Lady Bonnie Custer, Treasur-
er Jimmy and Sherri Marshall, Secretary Tony and Ellen 
Dattilo, Jim Oliver and Kirsten Arthur.  We were thrilled 
to welcome our newest members, Roy and Janell Ince and 
Charles and Thelma Shaeffer. 
     It’s an old tradition that new members or new rigs are 
greeted by a “Flaming Flamingo” near the entry to their 
RV when they awake.  It’s the sign of a warm welcome to 
new members, or the notification to members who have 
acquired a new RV that they’ll be hosting a new member/
rig party, including celebratory champagne and a tour of 
the RV.  New members Charles and Thelma Shaeffer 
were surprised that first morning by our Flamingo, and 
they held a wonderful get-together for all with cham-
pagne, snacks, and a tour of their beautiful R.V.  We wel-
come them to our tribe of RV Roamers with prayers and 
support for health and happiness, hoping to see much of 
them in our future “innings” or “outings,”  The Shaeffers 
are now the keepers of the Flaming Flamingo until a fu-
ture outing at which they will bestow its glory at the en-
trance of the next new member or newly acquired RV.    
     For those unaware, the cost of RV’s can range from a 
few thousand dollars to hundreds of thousands of dollars 
or more.  Many of the newer RV’s have full baths, king-
size beds, fully equipped kitchens, comfortable living 
space with modern, but each one is a rolling home away 
from home in which personal décor is always present for 
the owners, wherever they travel.   
     As August comes to a close, we look forward to the 
Caravan to South Dakota.  We will gather at Johnson’s 
corner for their cinnamon rolls, then depart from there at 
9AM sharp, heading north through Wyoming and east 
into the Black Hills of South Dakota.  A July “scouting 
trip” by the Stewart’s and Dattilo’s researched the best 
route, rest and fuel locations, and several of the area at-
tractions near Custer, including Custer State Park, Mount 
Rushmore, the Crazy Horse Monument, Bear Country, 
and several restaurants which provide excellent fare and 
libations.  There is much to see in this area, and members 
will be free to visit whichever attractions they choose.   

President Stewart prepared and presented each member 
with a substantial packet of details for various attractions 
in the Black Hills. 
     A business meeting was held on Saturday morning 
during which details of the Caravan were discussed, some 
Roamers traditions were related, and a reminder that elec-
tions are pending at the September meeting.  Also provid-
ed was notice our second “brown bag auction” will be 
held at the Custer’s Gulch RV park, and the management 
there has agreed to distribute flyers and post announce-
ments to entice others to participate in this fun activity 
that raises funds for Shriners Children’s. 
     We were pleased to welcome El Jebel Shrine’s High 
Priest and Prophet and our Divan Representative, Doug 
Kelley, who drove up from Denver to join our meeting, 
meet our members, and relate some important tidings re-
garding future activities of our El Jebel Shrine: Tickets 
for Sportsmens Raffle are now available from any Divan 
member, the office, or on line.  Check out El Jebel’s web-
site and/or Facebook page.  Your assistance in making 
this event a success is welcomed and needed.  Other 
events on the Shrine schedule and details are provided via 
Mail Chimps, the Red Fez, the El Jebel Facebook page, or 
the El Jebel Website.  Mark your calendars for the up-
coming events and please attempt to be part of all you 
can. 
     We are reminded that winter looms ahead; RV camp-
ing will be suspended for most during the winter months 
in favor of our “innings” (at which we gather at various 
locations for a good meal, a quick business meeting, and 
a good time).  Then the winterization process for RV’s 
takes place to ensure plumbing and reservoirs don’t 
freeze, batteries kept safe and charged, and RV’s secured 
in their various storage places.  The realization of time 
speeding by seems to be clearer as years pass, and Father 
Time reminds us of that by sending his messengers 
“Arthur(itis)” and other unwelcome visitors who share 
their various aches and pains.  It’s simply refreshing for 
the body, mind, and soul to vacate the familiar surround-
ings of our homes and breath the fresh and pleasant air of 
some remote area in which quiet reflection, good compa-
ny, and good conversation renew attitudes and camarade-
rie.  Once again remember, as Shriners, you don’t need to 
own an RV to join us; all are welcome to join and partici-
pate in our “Innings” at restaurants during non-camping 
months, and “Outings” at various RV parks, all of which 
have cabins available.   
    Until we meet again, Blessings to all for good health, 
happiness and safety!   
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Optars 

by J. & J. Taylor 

   Since the Optars have been dark this summer, we are 
submitting a few of the Wheat Ridge Parade and Social 
pictures taken.  We have also taken about 500 + other 
pictures on travels since the start of August---your pho-
tographers have about worn out 3 cameras!   

   Come to the next Optars meeting, where we’re sure 
you’ll learn something from our esteemed President, Ed 
Hamm, and his minions; the date is Tuesday, Septem-
ber 6th, and the dinner date” time is 5:00 (TBA), with 
the meeting starting at 7:00 at the Shrine. 

Computer Club   

By J & J Taylor 

   The Computer Club was dark for the summer and we 
are thankful for all the reduced number of meetings.  
This has been a busy summer with three one-week-long 
activities just this month.  We will be back in business on 
Tuesday, September 13, with lunch at Zane's Italian Bis-
tro, 3535 South Yosemite Street, Denver, CO, 80237 
(that’s just south of the southwest corner of Hampden 
and Yosemite) at 11:00.  Meeting time at the Shrine is at 
1:00 PM. 

     If you cannot make the meeting in person, we will 
turn on the Zoom 5 -10 minutes before 1:00 so you can 
join us.  We will send an e-mail invitation around a week 
ahead and it will include the Zoom link. 

Sports 

By Randy Jensen 

 

   We will have a steak fry on Sunday, September 11 at 
the Rindone's.  Contact them for details if you didn't 
receive the email invite--303-694-4058.  No other news 
was given to me.   

Our meeting will be on September 14, 2022 at Willis 
Case Golf restaurant, 4999 Vrain St @ 11:30.  We or-
der from the menu and the meeting is during lunch.  
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Arab Patrol 

Barbara Koerner 

 

Clowns 

Doug Kelley 

 

Dune Buggys 

Roger Mendenhall P.P. 

Rod Johnson 

 

 

 

 

Radops 

Jane Noah 

Nancy Petry 

Dr. David Powell, P.P. 

 

Sports 

Ron Cosens, P.P. 

 

 
 

Legion of Honor 

Joyce Phelps 

 

Provost Guard 

Rod Johnson 

 

RV Roamers 

Dottie Wetzbarger 

Don't forget to join us on September 10th for our 2022-2023 Miss Colorado Job's Daughters Pageant! 
  

Place an ad to support your Bethel, Daughter contestant, business, or organization!  Pricing is: 
Full Page: 4 ½ X 7 ½ …………...............……………………….$40.00 
½ Page: 4 ½ X 3 ¾ ………………………………………………$30.00 
¼ page: 4 ½ X 1 ¾ ………………………………………………$20.00 

  
e-mail to cmpage02@yahoo.com for a form.  Thank you for all your support for our youth! 
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Dune Buggy Patrol 

     In July the Dune Buggy Patrol enjoyed a wonderful 
day in the mountains up above Evergreen at Don and 
Connie’s cabin.  Great food cooked by chef Ernie and 
helper Brenda and great fellowship.  Just a chance to vis-
it, eat, and enjoy the cool mountain air. 

     August brought us the Wheat Ridge Carnation Festi-
val.  Only three buggies participated.  We thought we 
were going to have four, but one had a mind of its own 
and said it was too hot and it wasn’t going to parade.  
Great parade and great lunch afterwards at Highlands 
Lodge!  We were so happy to see Mike Palmer and Gerry 
Villhauer at Highlands for the picnic.  Mike Palmer will 
be having surgery on August 23 to have his knee re-
placed. 

     The ladies have finished handing out the bubbles we 
have had for three years.  The kids are so excited to get 
them and the parents are so glad we aren’t giving them 
candy.  We have met some Shrine Children as we have 
passed out the bubbles and enjoyed the happy faces and 
excitement from the kids when they get the bubbles. 

     Only four more parades this year, so get those buggies 
tuned up, shined up, and ready to go for Arvada Harvest 
Festival, Veterans Community Living Center, Eastern 
Star Masonic Retirement Campus, and Veterans Parade 
in downtown Denver.  It means so much to those at the 
Veterans Home and the Masonic Campus to have our 
parades come to them.  Let’s show them that we care! 

     September brings us to our next parade, the Arvada 
Harvest Festival Parade.  We can leave our tow vehicles 
at Ron and Robyn’s house and drive the buggies to the 
staging area.  Following the parade, we will have lunch at 
Ron and Robyn’s house.  After the lunch we will have a 
short business meeting then we could have some fun do-
ing a small obstacle course and see how we all do, Ladies 
included, or we could do driving on the blind side.  Al-
ways fun to see who follows directions the best, the No-
bles or the Ladies. 

     If you are interested in the Dune Buggy Patrol, please 
join us for any parade or social.  We welcome you as a 
social member or as a car owner.  If you have any ques-
tions please contact our President, Mike Terry at 720-313
-1451.  We always have a good time working, playing, 
eating, traveling, and parading. 

     Remember: when participating in a parade you must 
have your current insurance card with you, either in your 
dune buggy or in your wallet.   

    

El Jebel Motor Corps 

(Cooler Nobles, Jeep Patrol, Keystone Kops, Motor Patrol,  
Noble Cycles, Tux N Trikes, Vintage Iron Patrol) 

 

   The Wheat Ridge Parade was a great time. The 
“Locomotive” made its triumphant return to the parade 
line up. Noble Blynn along with his Lady Sheila took the 
time to prep (and “Shake Down”) this crowd-pleasing 
attraction. Cooler Nobles, Tux-N-Trikes, Long John, Jeep 
Patrol and VIP’s made for a good showing. Thanks to all 
involved for their participation. 
   Our next Parade is a “Call Out” in Arvada on 
9/10/2022. Details will follow as soon as correct infor-
mation is available. Marshall Mike Terry with Lady Rob-
in at his side have been doing a great job keeping us up-
dated and organized. 
   Our Face Book page is “El Jebel Motor Corps”. Join in 
and add your favorite pictures and comments.  This is a 
“Members” page and will have important Parade, Meeting 
and Social information. This is in addition to Email alerts 
and Red Fez articles. More information for our members 
is always a win.  
   It’s raffle time! Please help support El Jebel. Call the 
office 303-455-3470 to receive your tickets and all the 
informational updates. Volunteers are needed to help sell 
tickets, so please do your part to help support our El Jebel 
Shrine. As Doc always says “The Time is Now!” 
Secretary Brett “Baby Boy” is finalizing our members 
roster for our members. This includes things like Birth-
days and Anniversaries. He may be reaching out to you 
soon to complete his fact-finding mission. Please take a 
minute and help him complete this important undertaking. 
You can contact him directly at 303-217-6107.  
The 2022 annual dues are $25.00 and this includes your 
Lady. Please reach out to Treasurer Rich Silver (303-478-
0821) to make your payment (Cash or Check only at this 
time). We are looking into membership cards currently 
and a decision should be made soon. 
   Our next meeting will be on September 27th (4th  Tues-
day of the month) at 6pm. Dinner first with meeting to 
follow at Pietra’s Pizzeria and Italian Restaurant (west 
room) located at 9045 W. 44th Ave, Wheat Ridge CO 
80033 (303) 421-4100. Nobles, Ladies and any interested 
future members are welcome to attend. Call or Text 303-
514-2102 by September 26th to confirm your attending 
(We need to let the restaurant know a head count). Bring 
your ideas, solutions and light hearted fun! 
   Remember if we create fun - fellowship will always fol-
low.  
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Drovers 

 Noble Wayland L. Britt, Reporting 

   Well since I last had an article, Drovers rode Elizabeth 
Parade, Westminster, Brush and Commerce City.  Riders 
included Lee, Al, and Wayland. Nate participated by 
bringing and driving the wagon. 

   We had the Pinery Fundraiser for the Pinery Homeown-
ers’s Association. All went well.  Attending were Nate, 
Steve, Pete, Axel, Al, Dave and myself.  Horses used 
were Al’s and Axel’s.  Pete and Axel are guests of our 
inner-body.  We will be donating money to the Hospital 
this year, thanks to our participation in the Fund Raiser.  

   My horse, Ace is lame and may not be making any 
more parade appearances.  We will see how much further 
down the trail he can wander. 

   Lee, our trail boss, is scrambling to get a social going at 
Flying W Ranch for next September.  Looking at Septem-
ber 17.  Get in touch with him for particulars.  Call El 
Jebel Office for his information. Hope we can all get to-
gether there, hoping all family members can attend as 
well. 

   Well, Meade Abbot is 100.  I've been in contact with 
him and he is doing ok with perhaps a little eyesight 
problem.  If anyone wants to contact him I am sure he 
would appreciate it. I have his phone number. 

   Dave has a new horse, he says he will be riding in pa-
rades.  Look forward to seeing him. 

See you on down the trail 

As usual, I write so others can walk. 

Sandblasters  

By Larry Bangert 
 

     Our summer tournament season is winding down.  We have 
3 scheduled tournaments left plus our overnight Florence and 
Canon City trip in October.  The three tournaments left are Fox 
Hollow, Indian Peaks, and Legacy Ridge. 
     Our last tournament at Littleton Golf was well attended.  
The following players were at this tournament on a very nice 
day.  

Mike Gartner  Robin Lucy Jerry Davis 
Ron Cosens  Stanzi Lucy Carl Gaumer 
Phil Hause   Don Shea  Jim Thoeming 
Don Sichterman Jean Shea  Dave Roush 

 
   We are going on an overnight golf trip to Florence and Canon 
City, Colorado on October 11 and 12.  The highlights for this 
trip are the Four Mile Ranch Golf course then Quincy’s Steak 
House on Tuesday.  We will stay at the Parkview Inn Motel.  
On Wednesday, we will have breakfast at Canon City Mugs, 
then a tour of the Colorado Museum of Prisons, lunch at Big 
Burger World, then “Home, James.”  We currently have 21 
people who have shown an interest in this trip.  This should be 
a great trip. 
     Our Christmas Party will be on Friday, December 9, 2022 
from 5 to 9pm.  This will be at The Vista at Applewood Golf 
Course.  Santa Claus may have some gifts for everyone, de-
pending on whether you are naughty or nice.  We hope to have 
entertainment for this party. 
      Our next meeting will be Wednesday, August 31 at 11:30 
am at the Golden Corral Restaurant and our featured guest will 
be none other than Carl Gaumer, our 2-time past president. 
     The Sandblasters meet on the last Wednesday of the month 
at the Golden Corral Restaurant at Santa Fe Dr. and W. Hamp-
den Ave., lunch at 11:30 and the meeting to follow. 
     This is a nice group, so come join us for good food and 
good fun!!! 

 

 

This is the quarterly notification to inform you that 
AmazonSmile has made a charitable donation to the 
charity you’ve selected, Shriners Children's, in the 
amount of $28,079.22 as a result of qualifying pur-
chases made by you and other customers between 
January 1st-March 31st.  
 
Thanks to customers shopping at 
smile.amazon.com or using the Amazon app with 
AmazonSmile turned ON, everyday purchases 
make an impact. So far, AmazonSmile has donated: 

• $437,560.31 to Shriners Children's* 

• Over $355 million to US charities 

Over $403 million to charities worldwide 

Visit your AmazonSmile impact page to track dona-
tions generated or change your charity. 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.com%2Fgp%2Ff.html%3FC%3D237ZODBK8R9ZF%26K%3D3AQOUE58LCJN%26M%3Durn%3Artn%3Amsg%3A202208172001548c5d0ab4b1124042886af8beef80p0na%26R%3D3VZ663KW2QG2W%26T%3DC%26U%3Dhttps%253A%252F%25


 

15 

 

EL MEJDEL TEMPLE NO. 47 

Daughters of the Nile     

Carole Bolduc, PQ 

 
 

      
 
Wow!  This weather has been a real beast this year, hasn’t it?  
If it’s not so hot that you can’t get your breath, it’s flooding and 
you need your pontoon.  Thankfully, fall is on the way. 
     August was a busy month for us with the Queen’s Mystery 
Trip and Game Day at the Rockies.  Both events were well at-
tended, and everyone enjoyed themselves. 
     Due to the Labor Day Holiday, our regularly-scheduled Ses-
sion will be held on Tuesday, September 6th. 
     On Monday, September 12th, we are looking forward to the 
Official Visit of our Supreme Queen, Vickie Tabor Hill.  A 
Ceremonial is also planned for the induction of new members 
into our Household. 
     It’s time once again for the Annual Walk for Love in Salt 
Lake City, UT.  If you are interested in this one-mile walk, 
which will take place on Friday, September 16th, please contact 
Annette Stewart, JPQ.  She will have all further information 
regarding this event.  Her email is:  annette1986kou-
ko@hotmail.com 
     Remember our White Rose Celebration honoring Her Maj-
esty, Queen Sarah Dolliver, is coming up on Sunday, October 
23rd.  An Invitation Flyer with more information is included in 
this issue of the RED FEZ. 
     Another special date, one of our most important fundraisers, 
is our Annual High Tea.  This year the theme is “All That Jazz” 
and will be held on Saturday, November 5th.  Please refer to the 
flyer, which is included in this September issue. 
 

Enjoy the Holiday Weekend!

mailto:annette1986kouko@hotmail.com
mailto:annette1986kouko@hotmail.com
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The Raffle is Back and on a Roll! 

Your assistance is needed to ensure our 
Raffle is a very successful fundrais-
er.  We have ticket-sales tables every 
weekend at Cabela’s and Bass Pro.  No-
bles are needed to staff these ticket ta-
bles.  To reserve your preferred dates 
and times to man these tables, e-mail 
Noble Perry Mittler at perry-
mi@comcast.net.   
 

Selling $100 worth of tickets gets you 
entered in the “seller’s” drawing.  Sell 
$300 or more – receive 400 El Jebel 
Shrine points.   
  

In addition to contacting the El Jebel 
office for tickets, a website has been 
established for easy sales and convenient 
payments (https://
eljebelsportsmens.pledge-
drive.net).   Web customers can pay with 
credit/debit cards, PayPal, Venmo, and 
other ways.   

Paper tickets are available from Don 
Weiser in the Shrine Office, Mondays, 
and Fridays from 8:00 AM to 3:30 
PM.  Please give Don two days notice pri-
or to picking up tickets.   

Help is needed the day of the raffle.  To 
assist the Raffle Committee with activi-
ties on the day of the Raffle (Saturday, 
Oct. 22), e-mail Chief Rabban Grady 
Carter at gckc23@gmail.com. 

mailto:perrymi@comcast.net
mailto:perrymi@comcast.net
https://eljebelshrine.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f6554c6c7b59d3a2d2dc7c650&id=7d226ef372&e=e9025b6685
https://eljebelshrine.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f6554c6c7b59d3a2d2dc7c650&id=7d226ef372&e=e9025b6685
https://eljebelshrine.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f6554c6c7b59d3a2d2dc7c650&id=7d226ef372&e=e9025b6685
mailto:gckc23@gmail.com
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El Jebel 2022 Sportsmen’s Raffle Sponsorship Form 

 

El Jebel Shriners are holding their annual Sportsmen’s Raffle at the Highlands Masonic Center, 3550 Federal Blvd., Denver, Colora-
do on Saturday October 22nd, 2022.  This event is one of our largest fund-raising opportunities, with the potential to grow larger 
each year.  The main raffle will consist of 55 Gift Cards from Bass Pro and 5 $500 cash prizes.   

We would like to invite you to participate in our annual Sportsmen’s Raffle as a sponsor.   

Sponsors are the main way we generate “seed” money to pay for up-front expenses, e.g., tickets, printing, down payments for 
prizes, etc.  There are four levels of sponsorship.  Please circle your choice: 

 

Pride: $25.00   Business Card space on Web page with message showing support.  

 

Liberty: $250.00   Liberty-level sponsors will receive 2 main-raffle tickets, 1 reserved parking space, and re-
served table-seating for 2 people. 

 

Freedom: $500.00   Freedom-level sponsors will receive 4 main-raffle tickets, 2 reserved parking spaces, and re-
served table-seating for 4 people. 

 

Patriot: $1,000.00   Patriot-level sponsors will receive 10 main-raffle tickets, 4 reserved parking spaces, reserved 
table-seating for 10 people. 

 

Each will receive recognition during the event and their logo will be added to our program.   Patriot-level sponsors may also supply 
a 3’ by 5’ banner to be hung in the Highlands Masonic  Center hall on the front of the stage. 

 

Enclosed is the sponsorship form, and we look forward to partnering with you now and in the future for this great event.  Please 
return the form with your check as soon as possible to the El Jebel Shrine Office at 3443 S. Galena Street, Suite 250, Denver, CO 
80231, Attn: Sportsmen’s Raffle Committee.  Please direct any questions to the El Jebel Shrine Office at 303-455-3470. 

 

 

Name: _____________________________________________________ 

Address: ___________________________________________________ 

E-mail Address: ______________________________________________ 

Phone Number: _____________________________________________ 

 

 

Copy of your Ad to be attached with form. 



 

20 

 September 2022 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
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Happy Hour 

El Jebel  

Oasis 
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Ladies 
Luncheon 

25 
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Rosh 

Hashanah 
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28 29 30  

Walk for Love—Shriners Children 


